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Dear Sir/Madam

SELF-DIRECTED SUPPORT: CONSULTATION ON DRAFT STATUTORY GUIDANCE ON CARE AND SUPPORT 
Responding to this consultation paper 
We are inviting written responses to this consultation paper by 10 July 2013.
Please send your response with the completed Respondent Information Form 
(see "Handling your Response" below) to:
E-mail to: selfdirectedsupport@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
or 

Adam Milne

Self-directed support Team, 

Room 2ER, 

St Andrew's House, 

Regent Road, 

Edinburgh, 

EH1 3DG
If you have any queries please contact Adam Milne on 0131 244 5455
We would be grateful if you would use the consultation questionnaire provided as part of the Respondent Information Form or could clearly indicate in your response which questions or parts of the consultation paper you are responding to as this will aid our analysis of the responses received. 

This consultation, and all other Scottish Government consultation exercises, can be viewed online on the consultation web pages of the Scottish Government website at http://www.scotland.gov.uk/consultations.

The Scottish Government has an email alert system for consultations, http://register.scotland.gov.uk. This system allows stakeholder individuals and organisations to register and receive a weekly email containing details of all new consultations (including web links). It complements, but in no way replaces SG distribution lists, and is designed to allow stakeholders to keep up to date with all SG consultation activity, and therefore be alerted at the earliest opportunity to those of most interest. We would encourage you to register. 

Handling your response 
We need to know how you wish your response to be handled and, in particular, whether you are happy for your response to be made public. Please complete and return the Respondent Information Form attached to this letter as this will ensure that we treat your response appropriately. If you ask for your response not to be published we will regard it as confidential, and we will treat it accordingly. All respondents should be aware that the Scottish Government are subject to the provisions of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 and would therefore have to consider any request made to it under the Act for information relating to responses made to this consultation exercise.
Next steps in the process 
Where respondents have given permission for their response to be made public and after we have checked that they contain no potentially defamatory material, responses will be made available to the public in the Scottish Government Library, and on the Scottish Government consultation web pages by 7 August 2013. You can make arrangements to view responses by contacting the SG Library on 0131 244 4552. Responses can be copied and sent to you, but a charge may be made for this service. 

What happens next? 

Following the closing date, all responses will be analysed and considered along with any other available evidence to help us consider any amendments or additions to the guidance.  We aim to issue a report on this consultation process along with our response to it during Autumn 2013.
Comments and complaints 
If you have any comments about how this consultation exercise has been conducted, please send them to the address given above. 

Yours sincerely
Adam Milne

Scottish Government

Self-directed Support Team
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A public consultation on draft regulations and statutory guidance to accompany the Social Care (Self-directed Support) (Scotland) Act 2013

RESPONDENT INFORMATION FORM

Please Note this form must be returned with your response to ensure that we handle your response appropriately

1. Name/Organisation

Organisation Name

	Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living


Title  
Mr  FORMCHECKBOX 

   Ms  FORMCHECKBOX 
   Mrs  FORMCHECKBOX 

   Miss  FORMCHECKBOX 
   Dr  FORMCHECKBOX 

       Please tick as appropriate

Surname

	Garabedian


Forename

	Florence


2. Postal Address

	Norton Park Centre

	57 Albion Road

	Edinburgh

	     

	Postcode EH7 5QY
	Phone 0131 475 2350
	Email florence.garabedian@lothiancil.org.uk


3. Permissions  - I am responding as…

	
	
	
	Individual
	/
	Group/Organisation
	
	
	

	
	
	
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	
	Please tick as appropriate
	
	x FORMCHECKBOX 

	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	(a)
	Do you agree to your response being made available to the public (in Scottish Government library and/or on the Scottish Government web site)?

Please tick as appropriate
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Yes    FORMCHECKBOX 
 No

	
	
(c)
	The name and address of your organisation will be made available to the public (in the Scottish Government library and/or on the Scottish Government web site).



	(b)
	Where confidentiality is not requested, we will make your responses available to the public on the following basis
	
	
	Are you content for your response to be made available?

	
	Please tick ONE of the following boxes
	
	
	Please tick as appropriate
x FORMCHECKBOX 
 Yes    FORMCHECKBOX 
 No


	
	
Yes, make my response, name and address all available
	
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	or
	
	
	
	

	
	Yes, make my response available, but not my name and address
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	or
	
	
	
	

	
	Yes, make my response and name available, but not my address
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	(d)
	We will share your response internally with other Scottish Government policy teams who may be addressing the issues you discuss. They may wish to contact you again in the future, but we require your permission to do so. Are you content for Scottish Government to contact you again in relation to this consultation exercise?

Please tick as appropriate

 x FORMCHECKBOX 
 Yes

 FORMCHECKBOX 
No


4. Additional information – I am responding as:

Please tick as appropriate

	1. Member of the public
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	2. Individual health/social care professional
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	3. Central government
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	4. Local authority
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	5. Community Health Partnership
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	6. Health Board
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	7. Support & information or advocacy organisation
	x FORMCHECKBOX 


	8. Voluntary sector organisation
	x FORMCHECKBOX 


	9. Private Sector organisation
(e.g. private social care and support provider)
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	10. Professional or regulatory body
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	11. Academic institution
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	12. Other – please specify
	     



Consultation Questionnaire
Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 2 : Values and Principles
Question 1a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 1b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance?
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	x FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 1c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance?

Some advice to help you to answer this question – Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make? 
	• Within Item 8. ‘the Person’s Pathway: Roles and responsibilities’ we would like to see a much stronger emphasis on the local authorities’ overarching responsibility to apply the guidance within the spirit, principle and values of the act.  It should be spelt out that the choosing and picking approach to the 2007 SDS guidance is no longer an option for local authorities and that a successful implementation of the Act can only happen if they are willing to take on board all aspects of the guidance including co-production, service users’ involvement and transparent funding processes. 
• We are extremely disappointed that despite the active and supportive involvement of SDSS and a number of its members, including our organisation, in the making of the guidance, Table 2 does not include a specific section on independent information and support organisations.  We understand that information and support services are mentioned later in the document, but not being included in this section implies that they are at the periphery of the process when they are actually key to the success of SDS both for individuals and for the strategy implementing the Act. This seriously undermines the Scottish Government’s investment - both financially and through resources available to lead the specific National Implementation Group on Information and Support Organisations - to these organisations. We therefore urge the Government to rectify this in the final version of the guidance and include information and support organisations as a key stakeholder in a successful implementation of the Act.
If included, we suggest the following paragraph under ‘responsibilities’:
Information and support organisations have a very important role to play in ensuring that the supported individual and carer(s), if involved in the process, can make fully informed choices.  They also have a key role in enabling the supported person to make the most of his/her care/support. Very importantly, information and support organisations are in a very good position to enable the supported individual to manage his/her support package sustainably and stress free. These organisations also have a very important role to play in supporting people with less capacity to manage their package.  In turn they can enable social and health professionals to offer choice and control to a greater number of people. 


Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support
Consultation Questions

Section 3: Values and Principles
Question 2a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 2b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance? 
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 2c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Some advice to help you to answer this question – Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make?
	This section of the guidance should make a clear link with the rights of independent living which underpin the 2013 Act.  It should clearly refer to Section 1A of the Act which asserts the link between the existing rights of individuals and duties placed on local authorities; European Convention of Human Rights, the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Disabled People and the Equality and Human Rights Acts. 

By including clearly this in the guidance it will provide local authorities with a greater understanding of Section 1A and the duties placed on them which underline social care/support. It will give an unequivocal message that access to choice and control of adequate support/care is a universal human right.  



Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 4: Eligibility and Assessment
Question 3a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 3b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance? 
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 3c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Some advice to help you to answer this question – Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make?
	• We welcome items 23 and 24 of the guidance and the clear message that offering the bare minimum support to individuals is not within the aims and spirit of the Act.  We also are pleased to see that local authorities are asked to take a strategic approach to ensuring that those not eligible for care are still supported actively as part of the wider role of investing in prevention and in quality universal services.  
• We feel, however, that Scottish Government should use this section (in addition to section 5) of the guidance to clearly assert that the financial outcome of the assessment and the process by which it is arrived at, should be genuinely transparent and ensure that it is fit for purpose across all groups, impairments and conditions.  
• We have concerns regarding the suggested ‘Exchange Model of Assessment’ (figure 1 p. 19).  This implies that the service user has no more say than the carer or agency.  We actually question the role of the agency in an assessment process, unless the assessed person specifically requests it to be part of the assessment.  We believe that the same should apply to carers and that the guidance should make clear that carers should be involved at the request of the assessed person.
• Similarly we strongly believe that the guidance should highlight the conflict of interest of providers (understood as direct care providers) helping with self assessment.  The guidance should recommend that the assessed person be sign-posted to independent information and support organisations that will be best placed to prepare the individual as these organisations will have no self interest in the outcomes of the assessment.


Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 5 : Support Planning

This section of the guidance covered:

· general guidance on support planning
· risk

· resources

· the choices that must be made available to the supported person and

· information and support
Question 4a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)
	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 4b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance?
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 4c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make?
	• It is our experience that support planning is not properly understood by those local authority officers who currently develop resource allocation systems nor by front line social workers who think that identifying personal/individual outcomes with a choice of services to meet them, is support planning. 
• We also know that support planning is key into enabling the person to meet his/her outcomes, sustain his/her choices and make the most of them.

•  The guidance should therefore make clear that:
· support planning is a key aspect of SDS that most of the time cannot take place in one interaction with the supported individual

· supporting people to plan their care/support should be resourced. We suggest that the guidance should highlight that to resource support planning through an individual budget is very tricky and potentially counter productive as it may deter a large number of people from getting support in the first place (in order to save money for direct care/support).  We therefore suggest that local authorities should either:

○ take a strategic and co-ordinated approach to support planning by commissioning independent information and support organisations to do this.  These service should be seen as universal services.
Or:

○ allocate funds within an individual budget specifically to be used for support planning

• With 21 years experience in supporting people to plan for their direct payments we know that support planning spans from a few hours of support to days of close work with an individual, either regularly or broken into manageable sessions.  
• Options

Option 1 

- The guidance should make clear that option 1 should be presented with all information about support available to choose and manage the option and systematic sign posting to information and support organisation(s) including CILs 

- The guidance should assert in this section the importance of offering option 1 to those who may not have the capacity to manage the package financially, but still want the full flexibility offered by the option, by funding a third party organisation to do the financial management on behalf of the individual.  

- Therefore the guidance should also make clear that individuals under this option should have a right to identify a third party to receive the DP.  This is important because we know that, in Edinburgh for example, some service users are currently told that they cannot do this and they must receive their direct payment on their ‘Edinburgh Card’.  They are also told that they shouldn’t transfer their funding to a ‘third party’. 

- Scottish Government should develop a more extensive DP guide for local authorities, so that they use it to develop their own local guidance (the lack of this disempowers LAs frontline staff, undermines the effectiveness of systems, produces a ‘postcode lottery’ situation within the boundaries of the local authorities, confuses the service user and generates unhelpful extra work for support organisations) so that their departments (e.g. communication, commissioning, finance etc.) issue decisions and policies that support personal assistant employers to manage their responsibilities, rather than create extra barriers for them.
Option 2

The use of the term provider in the guidance is misleading.  Information and support organisations are not providers as such and yet are in an even better position than providers (no conflict of interest) to be the agencies ‘making various administrative arrangements on the supported person’s behalf’
Option 3

Right at the outset of the description the guidance should re-emphasise that option 3 is not a ‘parking option’ and should still enable the individual to meet his/her outcomes.

• Professional discretion to limit the choices available to individuals

As mentioned earlier, and based on our experience we know that social workers are not comfortable offering a direct payment to individuals who have the capacity to choose but not to manage it, although it would work very well for them. The guidance should therefore make very clear that if a person should choose and benefit from using a direct payment to meet his/her outcomes, the social worker should ensure that he/she is offered it with the right support to manage it.
• Given the experience of disabled people and people with long term conditions in some local authorities where individual budgets are being rolled out and where individuals see their support being significantly reduced on grounds of a new RAS, the guidance should advise local authorities to have and advertise a clear appeal process.   
• We welcome the section on information and support but would advise to:

- make very clear that independent information and support should be accessible at all stages of the pathway

- use the SDSS reference document on what services should be available in each local authority to ensure the proper level of support and information rather than the incomplete table 7

- clearly recommend that local authorities should commission and fund independent information and support organisations and encourage peer support services


Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 6 : Monitoring and Review

Question 5a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 5b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance? 
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 5c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make?
	• The guidance should advise that local authorities make clear to supported people that they have the right to change the way they are supported at any time and that this shouldn’t undermine the level of support they receive

•The guidance should clarify that individuals should be signposted to independent support organisations at the time of their reviews so that, if they wished, they could prepare for this and enhance the process with well thought out and informed suggestions.
• The guidance should assert firmly that reviews should not change the basis on which a level of support was agreed but focus on the relevance and level of the support itself in relation to the individuals’ outcomes. 

• The guidance should firmly advise that the outcome of a review should be communicated to and agreed by the supported person before any changes to the package take place




Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 7 : Facilitating genuine choice for individuals

Question 6a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 6b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance? 
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 6c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make?
	•This section is very important and should recommend to local authorities more clearly that they build the capacity of the providers while taking a realistic approach to commissioning.  Support packages should reflect the right to pay support/care workers including PAs, some of them with specialised skills, decent fair wages.  
• The guidance should strongly advise local authorities’ commissioners to carefully analyse the nature of the services they no longer wish to directly fund and fully discuss the changes with the providers.  In the specific field of information and support our 21 years of experience demonstrate that when service users know that they can access these services at any time and without a limit on the amount of time, they feel much more confident to become PA employers or change their support to better meet their needs and outcomes.  Information and support services should be part of universal services commissioned by the local authorities. 
• The Guidance should strongly advise local authorities against using individual budgets to finance services that were not previously funded by the social care budget, unless they have absolute confidence in the way they calculate individual budgets and include the cost of accessing these services in them.  It should be reasserted that it would be unfair and discriminatory to force disabled people and people with long term conditions to pay through their budget to access employment or housing support, for example, if this would have to be at the expense of direct care and support that they need in the first place.   



Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 8 : The role of the NHS professional
Question 7a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 7b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance? 
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 7c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make?
that are more appropriate for statutory guidance rather than Regulations? 
	The guidance should encourage local authorities and health boards to work much more effectively together on developing joint packages and should refer to the health and social care integration legislation as a unique opportunity to develop effective joint approaches towards SDS.  



Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 9.1 : Children and Families
Question 8a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 8b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance?
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 8c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make?
	Based on our experience, children’s and families services in local authorities have traditionally not engaged with direct payments in the past and are reluctantly engaging now with great fear and lack of confidence.  We believe that the Scottish Government has a role in helping to address this by bringing local authorities, providers and parents of disabled children together.  We understand that the latest round of funding to user-led organisations will help toward facilitating this and welcome this.


Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 9.2 : Supported decision-making and circles of support
Question 9a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
x
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 9b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance?
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 9c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make?
	


Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 9.3: Carers
Question 10a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 10b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance? 
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 10c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make? 
	Carers play an important role in care and the Act recognises this.  The guidance should make very clear, however, that any funds toward financing this particular duty should not come from a reduction of the funding for disabled people and people with long term conditions.


Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions

Section 9.4: Direct payments
Question 11a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 11b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance? 
(please tick)
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 11c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make? 
	If a guide to direct payments is produced this section gives a good basic introduction to DPs for local authorities. 


Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support
Section 9.5: Wider legal duties and strategic responsibilities
Question 12a: Was this section of the guidance clear and easy to understand? (please tick)

	Yes
	No

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 12b: How useful did you find this section of the guidance? (please 
	Very useful
	Quite Useful
	Not very useful
	Not at all useful

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Question 12c: Do you have any further comments on this section of the guidance? 

Please provide your suggestions for improvements or additions to this section. Are there any further topics that you would like to see included, any changes that should be made or any other comments you’d like to make? 
	On the issue care charges we strongly believe that charging disabled people for their support and care is discriminatory and against their human rights.  Through our Disability Information Service we are very aware that quite a number of disabled people and people with long term conditions do not live independent lives and rely heavily on family carers because they know (or sometimes just assume) that they would be charged for their care and therefore lose the part of their income that enables them and their family to keep socially connected or because they do not want to involve their spouse’s income in the financing of their own support and care.
We are very disturbed to see that Scottish Government and COSLA are happy, for example, to take on board the argument that keeping cultural centres and museums free is a good thing for Scottish society but ensuring that care and support is free at the point of delivery for disabled people, is not.

As an employer of disabled people and people with long term conditions we are very aware that care charges are a disincentive for them to work or work more hours.  In our organisation two employees with the same job and working the same number of hours, one disabled and in receipt of care and the other not, will not have the same disposable income at the end of the month.  
We therefore urge the Scottish Government to use the guidance to send a clear message that care charges are not in line with the spirit and principles of the Act, and that the administration of care charges, given the flexibility of the support and greater use of community services combined with the closer relationship between health and support/care services, will become too complex and expensive to administer to remain an option. 


Draft Statutory Guidance on Care and Support

Consultation Questions – General Questions
The Guidance document as a whole
Question 13: Do you have any further general comments on the guidance? 

For example, are there any gaps in terms of the topics covered by the guidance? Are there any major changes that you would recommend? Do you have any comments on the style and layout of the guidance, or the language used in the guidance? 
	We feel that the guidance should place much greater emphasis on the importance of training at all levels of a local authority, and strongly advise that service users and their organisations be involved in the training process.


The costs and benefits arising from this guidance

Question 14: Do you have any comments on the financial costs or benefits of the requirements set out in the guidance? 
Can you identify any financial costs or benefits to individuals, local authorities, health boards, providers or any other person or organisation affected by the guidance. In considering the costs and benefits you may wish to consult the Business Regulatory Impact Assessment published for the Social Care (Self-directed Support) (Scotland) Act available at the following hyperlink: 
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2012/03/5525
We plan to update the BRIA in light of the comments and information from this consultation. 
	Comments


The equality and human rights impacts of the guidance

Question 15 (a): Do you have any views on the impact of the guidance on any or all of the following equality categories: 

i) age;

ii) disability

iii) gender;

iv) lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender; 

v) race, and; 

vi) religion and belief

Some advice to help you to answer this question - By “equality impacts” we mean whether or not the guidance will affect certain groups in a positive or a negative way.  In considering the impacts you may wish to consult the Equality Impact Assessment published for the Social Care (Self-directed Support) (Scotland) Act available at the following hyperlink: 

http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2012/03/9876
We plan to update the Equality Impact Assessment in light of the comments and information from this consultation. 
	


Question 15 (b): Do you have any views on the impact of the guidance on human rights? 

For more information about human rights please see the Scottish Human Rights Commission’s website at: 
http://www.scottishhumanrights.com/abouthumanrights/whatarehumanrights
	As mentioned previously, we feel that neither the Act nor the guidance clarify well enough that SDS is a right and therefore that local and health authorities should prioritise investment and funding to people and organisations that support service users to take up that right.  


Consultation Questionnaire
Draft Regulations

Consultation Questions
Question 1: What are your views on Part 2 of the draft Regulations (calculation, payment and termination of direct payments)?
	A consistent approach to direct payment is important.  It is, however, undermined by the diverse nature of policies associated with means tests.
We welcome Regulation 6 allowing a third party for option 2, especially when some local authorities are preventing organisations from being a third party in supporting the individual with his/her direct payment at present.


Question 2: What are your views on Part 3 of the draft Regulations (appropriate/inappropriate circumstances for the employment of close relatives)?

	Based on our experience and practice we are very aware of the relevance of employing close relatives in some circumstances.  We also however witness how it can defeat the very purpose of enabling ‘normal’ relationships between individuals, by imposing a ‘carer to - cared for’ relation between individuals.  We have also witnessed some service users having difficulty remaining in control of their support and struggling to take difficult decisions as an employer because their employee was a partner or a member of the family. 


Question 3: What are your views on Regulation 11 which deems individuals who are placed under a variety of criminal justice orders to be ineligible to receive direct payments? 

For example, is it appropriate to impose the exclusions listed in Regulation 11? Are there any persons not listed in regulation 11 to whom it would be inappropriate to offer the option of a direct payment?
	We agree with the listed exclusions


Question 4: What are your views on restricting access to direct payments for those who are homeless, those who are fleeing domestic abuse or those who require support in relation to drug or alcohol addiction?  
	This being outside our field of expertise we feel that local authorities should engage with the voluntary sector on these issues to find the right solutions


Question 5: What are your views on restricting access to direct payments in relation to the provision of long-term residential care? 

This question was raised during the initial consultations on a draft SDS Bill. The Scottish Government would like to invite detailed views before making a final decision prior to the laying of the Regulations before the Scottish Parliament. Should the restriction be removed from the final regulations, thereby allowing direct payments for residential care? Or should it be retained? Please provide reasons as to your support or opposition to requiring authorities to provide direct payments for residential care.  
	Although we feel that DPs should enable people to have choice and control over their residential care we are also aware that, in the short term at least, destabilising the residential care market may have a great impact on its cost, which therefore may result in discriminating even more against people on low incomes.


Question 6: The draft Regulations do not specify circumstances where the direct payment option should be unavailable for care and support to children/families. Should there be specific restrictions on choice of support in relation to children/families support (i.e. support provided under Section 22 of the Children (Scotland) Act 1995) and should these restrictions apply to the direct payment only, or to other options as well?
	We feel that this particular piece of regulation should be further discussed with the different stakeholders in order to differentiate risks from fears and sheer lack of understanding.


Question 7: Do you have any further comments on the draft Regulations? 

For example, are there any gaps in terms of the topics covered by the Regulations? Are there any major changes that you would recommend? Are there any topics that are more appropriate for statutory guidance rather than Regulations? 

	


Draft Regulations
Consultation Questions – General Questions
The costs and benefits arising from these regulations

Question 8 : Do you have any comments on the financial costs or benefits of the Regulations? 

Can you identify any financial costs or benefits to individuals, local authorities, health boards, providers or any other person or organisation affected by the Regulations. In considering the costs and benefits you may wish to consult the Business Regulatory Impact Assessment published for the Social Care (Self-directed Support) (Scotland) Act available at the following hyperlink: 
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2012/03/5525
We plan to update the BRIA in light of the comments and information from this consultation. 

	Comments


The equality and human rights impacts of the regulations
Question 9 (a): Do you have any views on the impact of the Regulations on any or all of the following equality categories: 

i) age;

ii) disability

iii) gender;

iv) lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender; 

v) race, and; 

vi) religion and belief

By “equality impacts” we mean whether or not, and in what ways, the Regulations will affect certain groups, and whether they will impact on those groups in a positive or a negative way.  In considering the impacts you may wish to consult the Equality Impact Assessment published for the Social Care (Self-directed Support) (Scotland) Act 2013, available at the following hyperlink: http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2012/03/9876
We plan to update the Equality Impact Assessment in light of this consultation. 

	Comments


Question 9 (b): Do you have any views on the impact of the Regulations on human rights? 

For more information about human rights please see the Scottish Human Rights Commission’s website at:

http://www.scottishhumanrights.com/abouthumanrights/whatarehumanrights
	We feel that as they stand the regulations have a weakened impact on promoting the human rights of disabled people.  The regulations should clearly refer to Article 19 of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Disabled People (UNCRPD) which states that ‘disabled people have a right to live in the community, with the support they need and can make choices like other people do’


�





�









